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A motion to approve the minutes of November 20, 2019, as distributed, was made by David 
Larimore and seconded by Holly Stretz.  Motion APPROVED. 
 
Yvette Clark presented the new Email Use Policy No. 803.  Clark met with five members of 
Faculty Senate, Kae Carpenter and Deb Zsigalov to work on revisions to the previously 
submitted policy.  The policy clarifies the appropriate usage of Tennessee Tech email, separating 
personal from Tech usage of email.  Lisa Zagumny made a motion to approve and Richard Rand 
seconded.  No discussion.  Motion APPROVED. 
 
Clark presented the revised Information Technology Acceptable Use Policy No. 801 which had 
one technical change.  Under F-1 the wording; Misusing Internet Relay Chat is no longer used so 
it was replaced with using hardware or software to allow users to hide their identity.  Mark 
Wilson motioned to approve.  Seconded by Richard Rand.  No discussion.  Motion APPROVED. 
 
Received annual report from the Information Technology Committee (ITC) by Yvette Clark.  
Clark reported that the ITC met four times and had some great meetings, discussed technology 
usage and received great feedback.  One large item was pulling the Strategic Planning 
Committee together to discuss some strategic moves that are needed.  President Oldham thanked 
Clark and her staff for a tremendous job over the last few weeks providing support for the whole 
campus.  Clark thanked the whole team saying they were amazing to work with adding that 
interacting with every department on campus and faculty had been a tremendous experience also.  
Clark stated that teamwork had been amazing.  Report ACCEPTED. 
 
Received annual report for University Planning Committee by Dewayne Wright.  The full report 
was distributed and he was happy to discuss in detail, if desired.  Wright described the transition 
that the Strategic Planning Committee has undergone stating that prior to January 1, 2020, 
Strategic Planning used an outside consultant.  The university decided to discontinue use of the 
outside consultant and it is being overseen now inhouse.  Wright explained that this year had 
primarily been a year of execution on previous ideas and proposals.  The Strategic Plan work 
enabled the University to respond quickly to the COVID-19 closure of the physical space on 
campus.  All the workgroup leaders echo President Oldham’s appreciation of ITS. 
 
Holly Stretz commented that one of the plans included improving research and creative learning 
practices on campus and asked if the Library could be involved.  Wright indicated he would take 
that suggestion to the working group leaders and also look to see what the representation of the 
library was on the groups.  Wright reminded the assembly of the working group leaders: Dr. Ed 
Lisic, Dr. Bedelia Russell, Dr. Ann Davis and Dr. Jason Beach explaining that there was one 
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President Oldham congratulated the faculty and staff for a job well done.  The campus as a whole 
had really centered its efforts on helping students, putting the students first and it’s really 
appreciated.  Aaron Lay, a student in Agriculture, also shared his appreciation from a student 
standpoint and stated that the effort put into transitioning into online classes, the refunds and 
commencement effort had been thorough and student centered and they appreciated it.  Lay 
added that the students thanked everyone so much for what was done adding they could see the 
effort that was made.   
 


